After discussions with and between Octavio, Guido, Rama and Rogelio, and hoping to get a technical/project student, we would like to request some SPS MD time for BBLR studies in 2011.

Considering the results from last year, we think that the machine at 55 GeV/c is not stable enough, and it would be much better to do BBLR studies at 120 GeV/c. 

In particular, we would like to study the LRBB interaction and compensation for a separation of about 10-11 , of interest for the HL-LHC scenarios. 

As Octavio (and Guido) describe(s) it:

“In particular we would like to do a distance scan with the W2 (two “half-wires”) in order to study this dependence for the compensation. One idea could be to put both wires at the same position and scan the position of one of the half-wires in compensation mode to discover a minimum. At that point we would start scanning the other half-wire and see if we can reach a lower value of the losses (a better life time). We could repeat it in the other way round, i.e. scanning first the other half-wire to see if it makes any difference. Maybe it could be interesting for that to work in pulse mode in order to have always fresh beam and once we do that, we could set a coast mode to see how it works with the minimum obtained.”

I also think we should repeat a scan of the compensation efficiency as a function of betatron tune.

Finally, I do not know if it was already requested, and somewhat unrelated to BBLR, we could re-measure the emittance growth in coast at different beam energies and with different RF voltages, which would be of interest for several SPS studies, including future crab-cavity tests.

